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Two years after her first visit in June 2015, Commissioner Věra Jourová, the
Commissioner for Justice, Consumers and Gender Equality, and a high-level
delegation from the Commission, returned to Eurojust to meet with the College
Presidency and the College of National Members for insight into its
operational work, specifically in the areas of terrorism, cybercrime, illegal
immigrant smuggling and cooperation with third States, and to meet with staff
members.

Commissioner Jourová set out her priorities in the field of criminal law,
including the European Public Prosecutor’s Office (EPPO). She has received
positive feedback from Member States on the work of Eurojust. Two strong
pillars, Eurojust and the EPPO, working together, is the Commission’s goal.
The presentations given by the President and National Members illustrated the
coordinating role of Eurojust in the recent terrorism cases and in some large
and complex cybercrime cases and provided insight into how Eurojust
cooperates with specialised practitioners’ networks, Europol and third
States. One of the Liaison Prosecutors hosted at Eurojust explained what
their presence at Eurojust entails, including casework and participation in
practitioners’ network meetings. Two milestones in 2017 are the move to the
new Eurojust premises and the reorganisation of the Administration to ensure
day-to-day support to operational work.

Commissioner Jourova said, ‘I am happy to visit Eurojust today. Its role in
guaranteeing smooth and efficient judicial cooperation in criminal matters is
crucial for Europe’s security. I praise Eurojust for achieving high marks in
the three ‘r’s: reputation, respect and results. With the establishment of
the European Public Prosecutor’s Office, Eurojust will become an even more
important partner in the fight against terrorist threats or other crimes such
as drug and human trafficking.’

President Coninsx said, ‘Cross-border cooperation, speed and trust are
essential. Eurojust is a bridge-maker among Member States, practitioners’
networks, JHA agencies and third States in the fight against serious and
organised cross-border crime and terrorism. We were delighted to meet with
Commissioner Jourová to discuss our operational work in supporting and
coordinating cases in a timely and result-driven manner.’
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Note to readers: Due to maintenance in preparation for the move to the new
Eurojust premises, the Eurojust website will not be available on 13 and 14
May 2017. We apologise for any inconvenience.
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